MEMO FROM THE DESK OF MAYOR DWIGHT LANDRENEAU CONCERNING THE CITIZENS OF WASHINGTON COMMITTEE

March 2, 2020

Dear Sir or Madam.

The Citizen of Washington Committee plans a huge yard sale to benefit the historical town of Washington, Louisiana. The 2nd Annual Yard Sale will be held at the Festival Grounds located on Veterans Memorial Blvd (off Interstate-49) on Saturday, May 21, 2020 from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM.

This community event welcomes hundreds of families and friends from surrounding areas to our historical town. Guests will enjoy a variety of foods, arts and crafts, music, etc.

Proceeds from the event will help promote and maintain the continued growth of our beautiful town.

There will be twenty-nine booth spaces (10 X10) available for rent at \$25.00 per booth. There are also RV spaces available for \$25 dollars per night (please contact the Washington Town Hall at (337) 826-3626 well in advance to reserve an RV space).

Barbeque chicken, green beans, red beans and rice lunches along with sausage po-boys, pulled pork sandwiches and baked goods will be available.

The committee will accept donated items for the Town booth, food donations and would appreciate financial donations to offset event expenses.

To make a donation, have any questions or need assistance, please contact members of the Citizen of Washington Committee: Mrs. Johnnie Fontenot at (3374) 308-2442 or Mrs. Laurie Sullivan at (757) 572-6760.

May God bless the Committee's efforts and thank you for your love, support and donations

Sincerely,

Dwight Landreneau, Mayor